








From: Viscusi, Kip [mailto:kip.viscusi@Law.Vanderbilt.Edu] 
Sent: Tuesday, June 04, 2019 4:15 PM
To: Ireland, Thomas R. <ireland@umsl.edu>
Subject: RE: Stan Smith's Posts Today on Hedonics on the NAFE-L

Hi Tom-I have finally surfaced from dealing with end of semester matters and shifting our
summer locale to Colorado. Your article is terrific and very much on point. I have a few
comments. 

1.   In Huncovsky I noted that I had testified numerous times, but this was the only time I
have ever testified in a wrongful death case and discussed possible approaches to
nonmonetary loss components such as pain and suffering and loss of enjoyment of life.
I have consistently opposed hedonic damages.  VSL could come up if the case was in
terms of valuing the risk of death as opposed to the death outcome, but that is not
what is the norm in wrongful death cases.  Also, as I mention in my book and in an
article in Journal of Health Economics, I have also estimated the value of the morbidity
risk component of VSL but once again that is the value of preventing the risk.

2.    VSL is actually a lower bound on how much you would have to pay people to be
compensated for being dead, which is pertinent to how I viewed the Stan Smith question. 
As the Brookshire memo attests, I said it should only be used in product liability cases.
Why would that statement make any sense?  He left out the purpose for which it should
be used in product liability cases, which is assessing negligence not assessing
damages. That same theme shows up in my articles in that the VSL sets a reference point
for how much companies should be required to spend on safety, not how great damages
should be.

3.    I do support use of the VSL in setting punitive damages.

Please keep me posted as the article progresses since I would like to cite it when I draft a
written version of my conference remarks. Best, KIP


